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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-Chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk, TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 8th July 2013, at 7.00pm 

1)    Present: Community Councillors: Caroline Cruickshank, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo and 

       Nik Wirsten. 
       SBC Councillors: Gordon Edgar, Michelle Ballantyne 
       Also in attendance: 2 members of the Press and 3 members of the public. 
       Vice Chairman Ian King chaired the 
meeting which opened at 7.00pm, reminding those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off. 

2) Apologies: Community Councillors Graham Easton, Tom Combe. PC Roy Brown 
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2013 were approved (proposed: C Cruickshank, seconded I King)

The minutes of the meeting held on the 17th June were approved (proposed: C Cruickshank seconded A Lockhart)

3) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda – I King outlined the process for co-opting new members. G Edgar suggested that nominations be discussed in private. A discussion followed regarding the status of co-opted members. G Edgar to obtain more information.  Thereafter, any confirmed nominations will be presented to the Council, at a future date, for approval.
5)     Declarations of interest – ref. item 16 – Cllr Lockhart
6)    Lothian and Borders Police – I King read the report submitted by PC Roy Brown. (Text now posted on the CC website)
7)    Planning – The following applications were considered by the meeting:

1. 13/00748/FUL and 13/00749LBCNN: Replacement windows at 47 Market Place, Selkirk: approved, provided the windows referred to in the application are of timber sash and case construction and not Upvc” to avoid material erosion of the traditional character and quality of the conservation area 
2. 13/00786/FUL: Land South of 7 Philip View, Selkirk: Redevelopment of existing park area.

I King invited comments from the meeting and sought approval to inspect the site and the application in greater detail before submitting a response to SBC. G Edgar expressed concern about the safety aspect of some of the proposed play equipment. It was agreed the CC welcomed this community initiative to improve the local amenity and the provision of play facilities in the Bannerfield area, subject to consideration of safety aspects and also confirmation that the proposals will integrate with the Flood Protection scheme.
A summary of the decisions and submitted comments can be found on the CC web site.
3.    Other Planning matters:

· I King reported on a meeting at SBC which discussed the Scottish Government’s report titled Community and Enterprise in Scotland’s Town Centres’.

· I King reported on a public meeting, recently called by a member of the public, to consider setting up a local Trust with a view to redeveloping the Queen’s Head public house.
OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.30)

a) D Purves’ correction to minutes of May meeting; should read Corby Lynn Mill. He has been reporting the state of the stonework there for at least 3 years.  SBC Councillors confirmed their awareness of this situation but pointed out that the property is privately owned and therefore outwith the control of the Council.  G Edgar agreed to report back, regarding safety issues, at the next meeting.

b) Asked G Edgar about improved signage for temporary one-way system. G Edgar explained that a comprehensive survey is underway to determine the way forward. D Purves opined that cars in Buccleuch Road should be required to park on one side of the road only.  G Edgar replied that residents were concerned at the speed of traffic using the one-way system and SBC had created a chicane effect as a traffic calming measure.  D Purves asked about the damage to the road surface of Buccleuch Road, G Edgar said the council were aware of this. N Wirsten then listed a number of near misses on the one-way system, to which G Edgar replied that the police are monitoring the situation.

c) Asked about the state of the Toll Banking, M Ballantyne replied that the Parks department were coming back to replace shrubs which had not taken on the banking. I King asked if any thought had been given to improving the seasonal colour on the Banking.  M Ballantyne replied this has been discussed and efforts will be made to introduce a variety of planting to add interest to the Banking.
d) Concern was expressed about unoccupied commercial properties in Selkirk. I King said that this is not unique to Selkirk and that a number of Border towns are suffering a loss in retail footfall, especially in the current financial situation.

e) D Purves asked if Claridges Mill and Forest Mill could be given listed building status; Listing is a matter for Historic Scotland, but M Ballantyne said there are ongoing talks with the owners to help safeguard these properties.

f) D Purves commented on the plan to open a Post Office branch in the SBHA premises –  a proposal which is generally being welcomed.

I King closed the Public Forum with congratulations from the CC to Allan Massie, local journalist and author, who had been awarded a CBE in the 2013 Queen's Birthday Honours List for his services to literature, and he also endorsed the public feeling of well-being following Andy Murray’s more recent sporting achievement at Wimbledon.
8) Reports from SBC Councillors:


Councillor G Edgar reported on the following:

a) (Abandoned) trailers have been removed from sites around Selkirk, including Elm Row.

b) Eildon Area Forum; a substitute member from the CC may attend as a representative and participate in discussions of the Area Forum and will have limited voting rights.

c) Industrial signage: G Edgar confirmed signage is being gradually brought up to date at Riverside and that a site board for the whole area is in place.
Councillor M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a) She has met with Neighbourhood Services and discussed street cleaning provision in Selkirk; apparently an unfilled staff vacancy had resulted in a reduced street cleaning service in the town, but this shortfall has been resolved.

b) Fleshmarket Steps: weed growth will be removed with the setts repointed, and improved as required.

d) Lighting above the front door of the Victoria Hall is to be improved by the installation of a more appropriate and energy saving fitting.

e) The 20 mph sign at the High School has been obscured by tree growth in private land; the owner has been informed and asked to cut back the trees.

f) As part of a national review traffic warden provision is to be reviewed and it may be the case that some Police Stations will be under threat of closure. She highlighted concerns about a lack of local knowledge by staff at centralised Police centres when they receive calls from rural areas and suggested that the CC be active in monitoring and commenting on the ‘streamlining’ of Police services.  

     g) The SESplan has now been approved by the Scottish Government.  I King commented that Selkirk (and the Borders generally) has effectively been marginalised in this document.
9) Selkirk Common Good Fund: 

M Ballantyne reported on applications for funding which had been discussed at the last CGF meeting; an application from Selkirk Parish Church was currently on hold and 2 other applications from Scottish National Orchestra and the YES Festival had been turned down. The CGF is not specifically a funding body and efforts will be made to make the public aware of this. I King asked about the marketing and promotion of local Halls, especially the Victoria Halls; M Ballantyne said that SBC is to introduce a  new way of marketing halls in an attempt to make halls more viable and that CCs will have a role in leading discussions on the future and feasibility of their local halls, libraries etc. 
10) Correspondence
SBC Alcohol in Public Places consultation document.

Email from Elaine Dunipace requesting that the ‘No Ball Games’ signs be erected; G Edgar agreed to take appropriate action.

11) Treasurers Report: T Combe absent, no report12)  Evening Study Groups: T Combe absent, no report
13) Reports from Sub Committees:

a)  SHMG: I King reported that the last meeting noted that the Hill was in good condition and that the Golf Club had held a successful Championship event. 

14) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies:  
a) Eildon Area Forum discussed at item 8 b.

b) Chamber of Trade: A Lockhart reported on the last meeting; a membership drive has created 18 new members. The Mountain Bike weekend had been well received and plans are afoot for next year. The CoT is keen to have the 2014 Walking Festival in the town. Pop up shops are a success and it is hoped this initiative will continue to the end of the year.

c) No report; Secretary has to write to SBHA to notify them that a representative has been appointed from the CC.
15) Community Planting: A Pattullo reported that a new bowser has been purchased to water hanging baskets. The CoT has collected money from the shops which have had hanging baskets supplied but there is a shortfall of about £700 which the CC had previously agreed to underwrite (ref. March Minute, Item 17). G Edgar congratulated the volunteers, especially Kenneth Gunn for the hard work put into watering the baskets.
16) A Lockhart declared an interest in this item as he is a paid fundraiser for the Haining Trust. He explained there is concern (by the Trust) that there is a lack of communication between the Haining Trust and the CC.  I King explained that the CC had already offered support to the Trust on previous occasions, but without response.  However, it was agreed that the Chair of the Haining Trust be invited to make a presentation to the CC, regarding this important project whereby the 2 groups could discuss how they might work together towards mutual goals. A Lockhart to liaise between CC and Haining Trust to arrange a meeting.
Similarly, contact should be maintained with the Abbotsford Trust to represent Selkirk’s interest in this project and its future success.  Secretary to contact Abbotsford Trust to follow up.
17) AOCB: There being no other competent business the meeting closed at 8.35pm.
.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm on Monday 12 August 2013. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………

All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

